Socialist Worker

Fight for a decent wage on 11th December…
IT’S RIGHT TO STRIKE

By imposing this disgraceful pay award – management have shown the utter contempt they have for NIPSA members. 

The unofficial walkouts across Belfast on the day of the announcement were the absolute right response.
The 3.67% offer is only what they owe us for last years pay deal.  This means the bosses are asking us to accept nothing.  Clearly they want a fight, and we have to give it to them.
Lousy Pay
Northern Ireland has the lowest wages in Europe.  Many of us in the Civil Service need “Working Families Tax Credit” to make ends meet.  We get less than our counterparts in Britain.  But it’s not low enough for management.  They look with envy at the wages in the private sector where the average wage is 23% less than the public sector.  The bosses organization the CBI compares us to an Eastern European company and wants huge chunks privatized.  They can only do that if they break our organizations.  
Right To Strike

We cannot rely on the Assembly politicians to stand up for us.  They see privatization and multinational investment as the way forward for Northern Ireland.  They use low wages to make a case for companies to set up here. The strike is the right way to go about winning better wages.  We need to get everyone out on the 11th December.  At the same time we need more.  The union officials want individual strike days spread out with an overtime ban or work to rule to keep up the pressure.  This strategy does not work.  Firstly it puts the onus on individual members as to what constitutes the work they will not do – it breaks our collective action.  Secondly the defeat of the firefighters proves it does not work.  Instead of an all out strike – the sporadic days of action led to frustration and made solidarity work impossible.  In the end it was the incompetence of the union leadership that defeated the firefighters not the employers.
Rank And File Strategy

In contrast the recent victory of the Postal Workers shows how we must fight.  The rank and file lead the dispute, called for walkouts and won. The resolution and decisive action had postal bosses suing for peace.

One thing is for sure.  Workers taking action gets tremendous support.  The FBU received lots of public support, as did the Bus workers, the Social Workers and recently Shorts.  To win we need effective strike action backed up by solidarity action
Another World Is Possible

The Socialist Workers Party is an organization which campaigns against the job cuts and poverty wages offered by multinationals like bombardier.

We want to see a society where the needs of workers are put before and the priorities of multinationals.

Instead of a world of war and profits we want to see the priorities of the system changed. We want to see health, education and welfare as the priorities. If you want to join the SWP or want more information about us then contact us below.
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